
Tameside Local History 

Forum 

    Remembers... 

E. Alan Rose 
1937—2016 

Founder member of Tameside Local History Fo-

rum, distinguished Methodist historian and long-

serving member of the Wesley Historical Society. 

He was involved with the local history WEA in 

the 1970s. He ran the local History on your Door-

step classes with Jill Cronin. He was also chair of 

Stalybridge Historical Society and treasurer of the 

Lancashire and Cheshire Antiquarian Society. It 

was through his knowledge that the former Ashton  

Mechanics’ Institute had a brown plaque installed. 

Lena Slack 
Lena helping out at one of the  

Forum’s shops in the Arcades 

Ashton. Great help and supporter to 

the Forum. 

Graham Brown 
1936—2020 

Gorse Hall Trustee. Countryside Warden 

who was well known for his walks. Great 

help and supporter to the Forum 

2 Great Supporters and 

Friends of the Forum 

Sir George Kenyon D.L. J.P. 
Honorary Freeman of the Borough of Tameside 

10 July 1912— 2 June 2008 

Councillor Roy Oldham 
CBE, C.Eng.M.I. Mech.E 

22April 1934—14 July 2010 



 
 

Eric Wright 
23 September 1931– 19 December 2013 

Member of Ashton Civic Society a great 

help when it came to planning matters 

for the Forum 

Jack Patterson 
3 May 1926—30 July 2009 

Chair of Ashton Civic, member of Forum 

and made the advertising  banners  

Janet Patterson 
28 January 1938—27 June 2014 

Member of Ashton Civic Society and  

involved in many of the Forum’s projects 

Harry Lever  
1923– 2008 

Member of Hyde Historical had a great 

knowledge about Hyde and helped the  

Forum at many of its exhibitions 

Bill Johnson 
1929-2014 

Chair of Longdendale Heitage Trust. 

Great knowledge about Mottram and the 

surrounding area.  

Marie Sheila Blanchard 
11 September 1943—10 July 2017 

Member of Ashton Civic Society. Very 

involved in the Forum and its projects 


